
MINUTES 
METROPOLITAN SEXUALLY ORIENTED 

BUSINESS LICENSING BOARD 
 
The Sexually Oriented Business Licensing Board held a meeting on June 23, 
2021 at 4:00 p.m.  Members Jonathan Richardson, Ashley Wood and Loren 
Russell were present. Members Lynne Ingram and Amna Osman were absent.  
Attorney Matthew Garth and Inspector Christine Gibson were present.  Chairman 
Jonathan Richardson called the meeting to order at 4:26 p.m.   
 
Mr. Russell made the motion to approve the minutes for the meeting of May 12, 
2021.  Ms. Wood seconded the motion and the Board voted unanimously. 
 
The meeting for May 26, 2021 was canceled; therefore, the following new 
entertainer permit applications from May 13, 2021 to May 26, 2021 were 
approved pursuant to Metropolitan Code of Laws Section 6.54.070(C)(2):  3302, 
3303, 3304, 3305, 3306, 3307, 3308, 3309, 3310, 3311, 3312 and 3313.  In 
addition, the following renewal entertainer permit applications were approved:  
1199, 1535, 1769, 2515 and 2522.  There were no new or renewal business 
applications during this time period.   
 
The meeting for June 9, 2021 was canceled; therefore, the following new 
entertainer permit applications from May 27, 2021 to June 9, 2021 were 
approved pursuant to Metropolitan Code of Laws Section 6.54.070(C)(2): 3314, 
3315, 3316, 3317, 3318, 3319, 3320, 3321, 3322, 3323, 3324, 3325, 3326, 3327, 
3328, 3329, 3330, 3331, 3332 and 3333.  In addition, the following renewal 
entertainer permit applications were approved:  767, 987, 2648, 2945, 2999, 
3014, 3132, 3143 and 3146.  There were no new or renewal business 
applications during this time period.   
 
Ms. Gibson informed the Board that the following new entertainer permit 
applications were in order from June 10, 2021 to June 23, 2021:  3334, 3335, 
3336, 3337, 3338, 3339, 3340, 3341, 3342, 3343, 3344, 3345, 3346, 3347 and 
3348.  Ms. Wood made the motion to approve the permits.  Mr. Russell seconded 
the motion and the Board voted unanimously.    
 
Ms. Gibson informed the Board that the following renewal entertainer permit 
applications were in order from June 10, 2021 to June 23, 2021:  1727, 2256, 
2540, 2561, 2732, 2791, 2959, 3005 and 3038.  Ms. Wood made the motion to 
approve the permits.  Mr. Russell seconded the motion and the Board voted 
unanimously.    
 
Ms. Gibson informed the Board there were no new or renewal business 
applications during this time period.   
 
 



Ms. Gibson presented her Inspector’s report to the Board.   
 
Mr. Russell made a motion to defer reviewing the application process until the 
meeting of July 14, 2021.  Ms. Wood seconded the motion and the Board voted 
unanimously.  
 
This concluded their business.  Ms. Wood made the motion to adjourn.  Mr. 
Russell seconded.  The Board voted unanimously and adjourned at 4:35 p.m. 
until the meeting of July 14, 2021 at 4:00 p.m.    
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Christine Gibson, Compliance Inspector III 
Sexually Oriented Business Licensing Board 


